parks and Rec and LL meeting notes —12/7/17:

Playground Fencing
- Request from P&R - Where did LL get the white netting to block balls from going into Water St?
- Last informal conversation | had with Kris on 12/5 was securing ground posts similar to Fuller field and
extending netting up along or around the paved path Length and height were TBD
- LL Board had concerns at their meeting over how P&R will plan to stop balls from softball and baseball
going into the new playground area to protect unsuspecting users of new faclility
Potential Suggestion(s):

A) Length of net run is 100 feet - (each side). Height should probably be approx. 16-20 feet high

Dugouts:

- Who would complete the work? — Licensed Contractor w/ volunteer support
- When would we have it completed? — Before spring season 2018

- Who / how will maintenance be completed? Little League will maintain

- Will they be constructed of wood or metal? Wood w/ paint or stain

- How will we secure the footings? TBD

Press Box:

Meeting is set on 12/13 at 3PM at town hall with LL, P&R, (Tony Zahariatis), and Mike Ward. Possibly
Robert Gibbons?

- Invite to Andrew Laughlin at Atlas Construction has been accepted for Press Box meeting at
Town Hall
Formal board approval from P&R to move forward with construction pending TGP and AAB /
building inspector approval
Awaiting date from AAB for new meeting date in Boston

Snack Shack:

Location is determined. Facing the pavilion; the location is to the left of the pavilion when looking at it
from the baseball outfield Front window will be looking toward the baseball field Entry way is on the
basketball court side Electricity and water hookups are on the pavilion side

Per previous conversation with P&R, the DPW has offered to bring water out for a water fountain and we
can hook into the same line Water and electricity are believed to be available in spring 2018

Building is pre-constructed - Modular building size is 8x20; fully outfitted to be NSF compliant

LL Board - voted to move forward with project on 12/7

Request of a formal Parks and Rec board approval of building to be installed at Savage Field.
Questions from Parks and Rec:

What do we do with cash at the end of the night? We remove the cash at the end of each night.

Does LL we have a volunteer or employee plan to maintain continued service of the snack shack? —
YES...We currently employ personnel to run the shack and program is managed by the LL Board

On behalf the Clinton Little League Board, Matt Kobus (President), Matt Varakis (Vice President), and
Jason Laganelli (Board Member) would gladly like to hear any questions and / or comments that the
Parks and Recreation Board may have regarding the above mentioned topics or other items.



